
 

 

 

North Texas Crime Prevention Association 

General Meeting  

June 20, 2019 

The training meeting was held at University Park Library, 8383 Preston Center Road, University 

Park, TX. The meeting began at 10:10 am. President Scott Voigt thanked University Park Police 

Department for providing the training location.  He led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American 

flag. The training topic was “Auto Theft Recognition” taught by Detective John Harris from the 

Texas Auto Theft Task Force. Training ended at 11:36 am. followed by a short break for lunch. 

The General Meeting began at 12:00 pm. 

President Scott Voigt welcomed Bill Werner, a guest of George Clark, with the Collin 

County/Plano Citizen Volunteers. President Voigt reminded members to attend the TCPA 

Summer Conference if they could. He announced that the McGruff costume was available to be 

used by members. Please contact Sgt. at Arms Abu Baba to schedule use of McGruff. 

Instructions for use will be included with the costume. Members will soon receive a copy of the 

By-laws changes and will have 60 days to review the information before a vote is taken to 

approve or reject changes. On June 25 Texas Chisolm Trail will have an event at Cook Children’s 

Hospital and members of NTCPA are invited to participate. Members should look at the Team 

911 website and sign on for group notifications from TCPA. The Shirt vendor will hopefully have 

artwork ready for members to order NTCPA shirts within a few weeks. President Voigt also 

provided the membership information for Valerie Snyder. Our current membership is 114-117.  

A motion to accept the consent agenda was made by Mark Brazelton and 2nd by Dennis 

Lambert. The motion passed. 

1st Vice President Wendy Sheriff reported that our training in August will be at Dallas PD, 

September training will be at Compass Church, October will be at the Richardson/Plano training 



center, November will be in Farmers Branch and the December Christmas luncheon will be at 

Celebrations with an RSVP list.  

2nd Vice President Valerie Snyder was unable to attend because of work duties. 

3rd Vice President Mark Brazelton advised that if you’re not getting meeting announcements 

please email him. He said new member information needs to be on the Team 911 website.  

Treasurer Lita Snellgrove stated the balance in the checking account is $11,808.67 and savings 

is $33,742.15. We just received $1500 from TCPA.  

Secretary Leslie Willingham had nothing to report. 

Sgt. at Arms Abu Baba was absent because of work related duties.   

Civilian at Large George Clark stated he had NTCPA fliers available for all members, please take 

some and give them to people who might be interested in our organization. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Mark Brazelton and seconded by Wendy Sheriff. The motion 

passed. The meeting adjourned at 12:22 pm.  

 

 

Minutes taken by NTCPA Secretary   


